
PERKASIE BOROUGH 
PARKS AND RECREATION BOARD 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING 
March 1, 2017
The monthly meeting of the Perkasie Borough Park and Recreation Board was held on Wednesday, March 1 beginning at 7:00 p.m.  Present were:  Lisa Walters, Melissa Kilderry and Judy Decker.  Also present was Bethany Schwendy, alternate and Aaron Clark, Borough Council liaison.  Staff present was Carolyn Hanel, Park and Recreation Director.
1. Pledge of Allegiance:  Mrs. Hanel led those present in the Pledge of Allegiance.
2. Public Forum:  There was no public present.
3. Approval of Minutes:  Approval of the Meeting Minutes of the February 1, 2017 was tabled pending a quorum.
4. Old Business 
· Dog Park Donation – Staff announced that a check for $10,716.00 was presented to Council on February 6 by the former Dog Owners’ Group.  These funds will be deposited in the Dog Park Maintenance account.
5. Reports:  Staff briefly reviewed the monthly reports
· Comparison to Budget – 1/31/2017
· Park and Recreation Report – February 2017

Chris Uncango arrived at the meeting at this time.
6. New Business
· Band shell funding:  Carolyn Hanel advised the PRB that Dave Worthington (Perkasie Fire Chief) , who is employed by Old Castle Precast, suggested that the Borough apply for funding for the proposed band shell via a contest sponsored by Old Castle.  Applications were submitted December 31, 2016.  Old Castle announced on February 27 that Perkasie was one of four projects nation-wide chosen for funding.  The Borough will receive $188,000 toward the cost of materials, equipment and labor for the development of a band shell in Lenape Park.
· Liberty Bell Trail Feasibility Study Update:  Staff noted that a Study Committee for the project must be established as a first step.  Melissa Kilderry and Judy Decker indicated their interest in serving on the Study Committee.
· 2017 DCNR Grant application – Carolyn Hanel explained that applications are due in April.  Carolyn explained that staff already met with our regional DCNR representative to discuss improvements to Menlo Park.  She also displayed renderings showing new play equipment that would be accessible for all populations.  The estimated cost of the new play equipment (excluding installation and any site improvements) is $53,000.  
7. Other Business and Discussion:  Melissa Kilderry commented about the amount of trash along the Perkiomen Trail. She suggested having a clean-up day.  Judy Decker noted that Get Outdoors PA will provide trash bags, safety vests and gloves for free.  April 8 was set as the date for the clean-up.
8. Adjourn:  There being no additional business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:20 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Carolyn Hanel, Secretary
             Next Meeting:   April 5, 2017 – 7:00 PM at Borough Hall    
“The mission of  the Perkasie Park & Recreation Board is to preserve and enhance the park system while planning and supporting events for the benefit and enjoyment of our community”.

